
Office of Morrisville Town Council Member 
Vicki Scroggins-Johnson 
vscrogginsjohnson@morrisvillenc.gov 

March 19, 2024 

To: Nominating Committee of the North Carolina League of Municipalities for 2nd Vice President, NCLM Board of 
Directors 

Re: Satish Garimella, Morrisville Mayor Pro Tem 

Dear Nominating Committee:  

I strongly endorse Satish Garimella for the role of 2nd Vice President, NCLM Board of Directors.  Satish is a true servant 
leader.  He is a humble person. He is practical. He has emotional intelligence. Satish listens to his community to better 
understand their needs and then works towards the common good. He is able to connect people from all levels of our 
town, county, and state and then focuses them to deliver goods and services.   

I have served on the Morrisville Town Council with Satish since 2015. I don’t always agree with his position on policies 
and issues, but I know that he has carefully considered the financial and social impact of his votes. He considers the long 
term consequences of Council actions.  

Examples: 

Satish brings together people from all backgrounds. We celebrate our diversity in Morrisville. The Asian / Indian 
community represents almost 40% of residents in Morrisville and people are from many different regions, religions, and 
there are over 2000 dialects. Satish works with community leaders to encourage events embracing Morrisville’s diverse 
population.  Many of our Town and Neighborhood HOAs host events for Easter, Holi, Spring, July 4th, Summerfest, 
Halloween, Diwali, Hannukah, and more.  

Satish is a highly respected leader in the Indian American community.  He has helped the Morrisville and Cary Police 
Department better understand the cultural challenges of serving Asian and Indian residents.  There have been many 
outreach programs over the years to help build trust and open lines of communication.  These efforts continue today. 

Satish is a strong supporter of our public schools. Morrisville students need more public schools exponential regional 
growth and capacity constraints. A school was proposed adjacent to Satish’s neighborhood. Satish worked with the 
Morrisville Town Staff, Morrisville Town Council, Wake County Staff, Wake County School Board, Wake County 
Commissioners, and his neighborhood HOA to work through design barriers and code requirements. He kept the County 
and Town focused on delivering the school. Parkside Elementary in Wake County opened several years as a result of his 
steadfast leadership.  

Finally, Satish is a calming force among competing priorities. The Town of Morrisville is land locked and growth is 
slowing down. Residents and business are demanding more services and amenities than our town funding model can 
support.  Satish is a numbers guy. He analyzes options with a careful eye on value. He is able to navigate the different 
levels of government required to ensure the most benefit available. Our town and region is stronger due to his work.  

Thank you for your consideration of Satish Garimella for 2nd Vice President, NCLM Board of Directors. 

Sincerely, Vicki Scroggins-Johnson, Morrisville Town Council 


